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September 19, 2023
Rockford Township 

Regular Meeting Minutes


Call to Order

Chairperson Supervisor Otten called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Rockford Township Hall.  Present were Supervisors Joel Kjome, Dennis Beise, Nancy Norsby, Troy Beise, Dale Otten, and Clerk/Treasurer Rachelle McDougall, and Maintenance Crew Matt Miller.
Agenda

A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Dennis Beise to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion Carried Unanimously.  
September 5, 2023, Regular Mtg. Minutes 

A motion was made by Supervisor Troy Beise and seconded by Supervisor Norsby to approve the meeting minutes from September 5, 2023 as printed.  Motion carried by a unanimous vote.  

Continued Items - None
Maintenance Crew – None 
Public Comment 
Bob Hunger 3869 36th St. SE was present to express concern about the safety on the roadway when the speed limit was set at 35 MPH.  Hunger stated years ago the road had previously been set at 25 MPH.  Hunger spoke about State Statue 169.011 Subdivision 64 and posting lower speed limits.   Hunger informed the Board they have the authority to lower the speed to 25MPH.

Duane Bernu 3620 36th St. SE was present to see what the results were regarding lowering the speed limit from 35MPH to 25 MPH as previously discussed at a Township meeting. 

Supervisor Norsby notified residents she has been researching the laws regarding the speed limits and lowering them.  Norsby has contacted MNDOT and others and is currently waiting for multiple calls back so she may discuss the process of lowering the 35MPH speed limit.  Norsby is attempting to find out if the Township or residents work with MNDOT to get the speed lowered.  Resident Hunger questioned why 35MPH signs were put in place.  The Board informed residents the request was made by residents in this location to lower the limit in 2022 and the Board passed a resolution lowering the speed to the lowest possible from 55MPH to 35MPH.    

Supervisor Kjome noted someone has taken a new sign down and would like to get it put back into place since they are expensive and it’s required to be posted since the board passed the resolution.  
A motion was made by Supervisor Kjome and seconded by Supervisor Norsby if the boards agrees to extend the 30 MPH sign on Eaken Ave. SE.  Supervisor Kjome withdrew his motion until more research is completed.  Supervisor Norsby did not withdraw the second to the motion.  The motion was not called.
Diane Welzein 3850 36th St. SE agreed the 35 MPH was too high.   If it were 30 MPH, it would still be too fast on 36th St. SE and wants it lowered.  Supervisor Kjome noted when the speed lowered in 2022 it was lowered to the lowest possible at 35MPH by the Town Board.
Cheryl Morris 3804 36th St. SE was in agreement with the other residents’ comments about lowering the speed.
Brian Morris 3804 36th St. SE was in agreement with the other residents’ comments about lowering the speed.

Patrick Armstrong 3641 36th St. SE asked how residents could help get the speed lower than 35MPH.  The Board suggested residents’ also contact MNDOT and express their concerns.  Supervisor Norsby stated residents’ could contact MNDOT Engineers and leave a message.  Norsby noted the board is agreeing the limit should be lowered from 35 MPH.   There are various examples online of what MNDOT reviews when lowering the speed limit.  Supervisor Troy Beise informed residents’ if they speak with anyone from MNDOT that they should get in contact with the Township in order to move forward with trying to lower the speed from 35MPH.  

Patrick Armstrong also spoke about the gravel road being too high when entering his driveway and other driveways on the road.  Supervisor Otten noted he spoke with Maintenance Crew Schlagel about the driveways and road condition.  Schlagel noted the road is in good shape but the Township cannot cut the roadway down without damaging the road.  Schlagel suggested the property owners add gravel to their driveways.  Some driveways are paved and this item would have to be reviewed at a future meeting for a solution.     
Kyle Kostka 3642 36th St. SE questioned if the Board could have the 35MPH signs removed from the road.  Supervisor Otten suggested possibly having 100% of the residents gather signatures from all residents on the road to remove the signs.  Supervisor Norsby noted it should agree 100% of all residents’ in agreement.  Supervisor Kjome noted there would be a process to removing the signs.  The Board recommended not removing the signs until the Township and MNDOT have a conversation about trying to lower the speed limit.  Kostka suggested possibly adding signage for children at play.  Kostka questioned if the Board is the Local Road Authority.  Supervisor Kjome noted the Township is the authority of the maintenance of the Town roads but not necessarily the signage/laws.  The Township will recommend a study to MNDOT in lowering the speed on 36th St. SE.
Kyle Kostka noted the height of the road and paved driveways could not add gravel to the ends of their driveways.  The Board will discuss this at a future meeting.  
New Items 
September 19, 2023, Planning Commission Recommendations 
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to approve the Planning Commission recommendations for September 19, 2023.  Motion carried unanimously.
City of Rockford – Discuss Maple Street 

City Administrator Dan Madsen was present to discuss the fee for a bituminous project that was completed on Maple Street and a Town Line Road Agreement.    Madsen noted he would find his contact information for Ken Hanson at MNDOT regarding speed limit signs and would provide the email and phone number if possible.  Madsen noted the discussion about Maple Street beginning in 2001 and continued to reference 2001 (the year was 2021 for the record).  Madsen noted the City shares three roads with the Township (Gilbert Ave. SE, Haug Ave. SE, and Maple Street).  Rockford Township maintains Gilbert Ave. SE and Haug Ave. SE and the City of Rockford maintains Maple Street.  Madsen requested the Township contribute $12,649.65 for the bituminous on the Townships portion of Maple Street that is 675’ of road frontage.  The road is approximately 40-45 years old and the Township has not received invoices from the City for maintenance such as plowing, striping, chip sealing, or crack filling etc.  The developer originally built the road when properties were annexed into the City of Rockford leaving one 3-acre property surrounded by the City. 

Madsen also presented the Town Line Road Agreement for shared roads and the Board and the City could discuss this agreement in the future.  The Board informed Madsen there are additional roads shared between the City and the Township.  Madsen noted there is no current road agreement but the City of Rockford contributes to the Township for maintenance of the two roads.  The Board informed Madsen there are four additional shared roads not including Maple Street, which the Township maintains.   The four roads billed annually are Gilbert Ave. SE, Haug Ave. SE, Gabler Ave. SE, and Hall Ave. SE.  Madsen noted all shared roads should be in the agreement.  The City of Rockford has paid the cost annually for the products applied for dust control, gravel or granite.  For the record of the Town, these charges do not include equipment or labor.  

Supervisor Dennis Beise was discussing a letter from the attorney but it was later clarified there was no letter drafted by the Town Attorney.  Supervisor Dennis Beise was in a discussion with a previous Board member about Maple Street and that is what he was referencing.  Supervisor Dennis Beise was under the impression when the properties were annexed along Maple Street that road maintenance was included in the agreement.  Clerk McDougall will look through any document from previous Supervisor Greg Eckblad regarding Maple Street.
A motion was made by Supervisor Dennis Beise and seconded by Supervisor Kjome to have the Township Attorney prepare a letter regarding the road situation as presented by the City of Rockford with the addition of the Town Line Road Agreement.  A copy of the letter will be sent to the City of Rockford.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Madsen informed the Board he would be recommending the City of Rockford Council pass an ordinance withholding further payments to the Township until the portion of Maple Street is paid.  Chairperson Otten called an end to the discussion.
Junk Complaint Follow up – Wright County Operation Cleanup - 2485 Hamlin Ave. SE
The Board discussed the property that needs to be cleaned up of all junk located at 2485 Hamlin Ave. SE.  The Board agreed to follow the Wright County Operation Cleanup Process.  Supervisor Kjome will be the contact Supervisor following this process.
Supervisor Joel Kjome – Supervisor Kjome informed the Board he spoke with Wright-Hennepin about the solar quote that the Board received at a previous meeting.  They discussed cost savings and Wright-Hennepin could attend a meeting to discuss with the board.  It was mentioned the savings would more than likely be applied for future replacement or upkeep of the solar system.  The board questioned if solar would be a good option for the Town or if all savings would be to cover the cost of maintaining a solar system.  The consensus of the Board was not to continue looking into solar at this time.
Kjome will contact the building painters about the scraping and sanding prior to painting.  Kjome will look at the building before paint is applied.
Supervisor Nancy Norsby – None

Supervisor Dennis Beise – None

Supervisor Troy Beise – Supervisor Troy Beise will contact Loberg Electric about the lighting quote to schedule the work.
Supervisor Dale Otten – None
Clerk/Treasurer - None
Funds Report – None
Review of Claims 
A motion was made by Supervisor Norsby and seconded by Supervisor Troy Beise to pay 2023 claim #4765 to #4796 for $74,747.02 including payroll.  Motion carried unanimously.
Adjourn Meeting

Chairperson Supervisor Otten motioned to adjourn at 8:05 p.m.
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Dale Otten (Chairperson)
________________________________________________ Date: ________________

Rachelle McDougall (Clerk/Treasurer)
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